From: Floyd Bobier

To: Stephanie Troyer-Boyd; Bill Weber; Doug Cook; adminstration@lambtonshores.ca; Kevin Williams;

adminstration@lambtonshores.ca

**Subject:** Please include this email in the Gypsy Moth section of the agenda for the Dec. 1 Council meeting

**Date:** Sunday, November 15, 2020 11:46:33 AM

Attachments: thumbnail 20201114 140046.jpg

thumbnail 20201114 140110.jpg thumbnail 20201114 140319.jpg thumbnail 20201114 140330.jpg thumbnail 20201114 140356.jpg

Hello, I was at the Museum on 21 Hwy yesterday and noticed a number of pine trees beside the building completely covered in Gypsy Moth egg masses as shown. Each egg mass will produce between 500 - 1000 caterpillars. As council feels each land owner is responsible for their own properties, I would like to know what Lambton Shores and Lambton County is doing on their properties to control the upcoming infestation next spring and promote good neighbourly relations. Surrounding residents need to know what they will be facing if no action is taken. Instead of spending \$10,000 on mail out leaflets which are of little use, please spend this money on combatting this infestation by aerial spraying tree's you are responsible for and passing a bylaw to make it easier for home owners to also aerial spray.



Virus-free. www.avast.com









